Safety Quality Indicators and Improvement Plan
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	The number of reportable injuries per year will be 5 or less.
	Track the number of reportable injuries per year for the entire agency and by department. These will be tracked by the fiscal year.


	Reportable injuries will be tracked by department. Departments being; Vocational staff, Residential staff, Administrative staff, Maintenance and Janitorial staff, and Vocational Persons Served. 


	1/20/20
	The number of reportable injuries for the period July 1, 2019 – June 30, 2020 to date is five.  Three of these occurred this most recent quarter.
Two of the injuries were lacerations to fingers requiring stitches/glue.  One occurred while fixing dinner, the other occurred when unloading a van.  The third injury was a fracture to the spine which occurred when a staff member fell down the basement stairs at Birch.  All injuries were investigated, and recommendations were made to reduce the chance of another injury.
This goal was met.

	None required.

	Time missed due to reportable injuries will be 3 or fewer days per injury for 95% of persons injured.


	Track the number of days missed, per person, due to a reportable injury.
	Reportable injuries are entered on-line for our Work Comp Carrier. This web site tracks reported injuries. Data for reports will be obtained there.
	1/20/20
	With the injuries reported this most recent quarter, of the three, one has missed 41 days and is still out on leave with no determined date of return.  This instance coupled with the injury from the previous quarter, with 8 missed work days causes a significant deficit.  
This goal was not met.
	Unfortunately, due to the significant injury sustained this most recent quarter, along with the injury sustained the previous quarter, there is a significant deficit with regard to lost work days.   These injuries were such that they required substantial time for treatment and healing.  With the fracture to the spine, we are dealing with a staff that is slowly recuperating and have not been given a potential date for return to work.  The Work Comp Adjuster is attempting to get the person returned to light duty, but that is in the hands of the treating physician at this time.


	There will be no “at fault” vehicle accidents for employee drivers.
	Track the number of “at fault” employee driving accidents.
	Maintain a file of accident reports.
	1/20/20
	Since July 1, 2019 we have had a total of three at fault accidents.  Two of these occurred this most recent quarter.  Both were instances of a staff person hitting/backing into a pole.  One occurred at the Joy St. house while backing out of the garage.  The other occurred at AKS with the 15-passenger van. 
This goal was not met.
	We continue to stress to staff the importance of being aware and cautious when driving in an effort to reduce vehicle accidents.  We continue to review policies and procedures with staff at meetings.  When accidents occur, the Director of Operations completes an accident investigation.  When needed disciplinary action is taken.  We also continue to follow the agency drug testing policies when applicable following a vehicle accident.  We will continue to work to improve in this area.


